Value-added processed foods
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Adding value to foods can significantly boost a farm or producer’s bottom line. The University of Kentucky’s Food Systems Innovation Center has options that teach producers to make and sell safe foods such as processed meats, dairy, snack foods, jams and jellies, salsa and condiments. 
FSIC was created to assist processors, producers and entrepreneurs in maximizing their market capabilities by having access to UK's technical and business expertise. The center offers two certification levels that allow farmers who grow and harvest horticultural or agronomic foods to process them as value-added products. The products can then be sold from designated farmers markets, certified roadside stands and the processor’s farm. The third option, the Better Process Control School for Acidified Foods, is designed for commercial processors who wish to sell through other venues besides farmers markets; commercial processors do not have to grow, harvest or process their own products. 
Kentucky House Bill 391 is the vehicle for two of these processing options, as the 2003 law creates some exceptions to traditional food manufacture requirements. The farmer-friendly legislation allows the sale of home-based products at their local farmers market, if the final product contains a primary or predominant Kentucky-grown ingredient that was grown, harvested or processed by the farmer.
The current food-processing options available through FSIC include: 
1. Home-based Processor may sell jams, jellies, breads, fruit pies, cakes and cookies after they register with the Cabinet for Health and Family Services. Examples include mixed greens; dried herbs, nuts, fruits, jams, jellies, preserves, fruit butter and sorghum; and bread, cakes, pies and cookies that contain a fruit, vegetable or nut grown by the processor.
2. Home-based Microprocessors may sell acid, acidified and low-acid foods. Farmers must attend a Home-based Microprocessor Workshop (which has a $50 fee that includes lunch), have their recipes approved, and send the application form and $50 application fee to the Cabinet for Health and Family Services. Farmers must attend the entire workshop and pass both exams to comply with HB 391 regulations.
3. Better Process Control for Acidified Foods is a two-day course designed for processors of acidified foods, thermally preserved and typically shelf-stable products. This course is intended for small to medium-size food manufacturers, farmer’s market vendors, production supervisors and anyone interested in a career in the acidified foods industry. This FDA-approved school is a certification program for commercial scale manufacturers of acidified foods. There is a fee of $185.
For more information and scheduled course dates, visit http://www.uky.edu/fsic/ and http://www.ca.uky.edu/agc/micro/ or contact the (YOUR COUNTY) Cooperative Extension Service.
Educational programs of the Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, sex, religion, disability or national origin. 
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